MINUTES AGM
VILLAGE HALL, CALVER
7.30pm on 6th August 2018
Present:
Margaret Wood (Chair), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer - retiring), Denise Hall (Secretary)

Trustees:
 Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Jonathan Harris, Mary Elsworth, Margaret Wood, Jean Cooper, Beth Ely, Barry Thompson

Attendees: 
Mary Elsworth, Donna Games, Mike Elsworth, Denise Hall, Margaret Wood, Jonathan Harris, Tom Marshall, Beth Ely, Ron Marshall, Sandra Marshall, Rosemary Drummond, Martyn Games, Sarah Nicholas, Patrick Howard,   

Apologies: 
  Peter Thompson, Simon Beahan

1.
Approval of Minutes of previous AGM Meeting

Minutes were read by Margaret Wood.  They were approved and 

proposed by Tom Marshall and seconded by Donna Games.

2.
Chairs Report
There has not been a lot of refurbishment in the past year.  The floor has been re-sanded and treated.  Moss has been cleared from the roof and gutters mended.  The lamp by the brook is in the process of being repaired plus the box where the Christmas Tree is plugged in. 

Mike Elsworth, Treasurer, is retiring after 11 years and Sarah Nicholas has now been appointed as Treasurer.  Margaret thanked him very much for all his hard work and presented him with a box of wine.  

Chris Flint has also resigned as Caretaker and the cleaning has been taken over by Poppies who are doing a very thorough job.  The hall is looking for a Janitor who can check everything is in order, including changing light bulbs, ensuring toilets are clean and stocked. This probably would be just for one hour a week, Margaret asked if any one was interested in taking on the job, or knew of any one who could be approached.  Chris Flint has also resigned as Bar Manager and this vacancy also needs to be filled.

Bookings have increased this year compared to last year with more weddings booked. As the winter was particularly cold last year there were a few issues with the heating so we need to ensure the central heating is set to come on earlier in the evening in cold weather. Margaret reminded hirers not to adjust the settings or thermostat as this upsets the system for other users. There is a simple on / off switch next to the boiler.  

Data Protection regulations need to be sent out to hirers and Donna Games has organised a form to be sent to them. Margaret thanked Donna for taking on this task.

Jonathan Harris has set up Wi Fi in the hall and found a cheaper deal than the original one, also he is working on a new website with Denise Hall, administrator.  

New members of 200 Club are needed in spite of some recent joiners.  

Margaret thanked the committee, Mike Elsworth, Denise Hall for all their hard work and also Sarah Nicolas for taking over the Treasurer’s appointment.

I would like to say a big thank you to all the Trustees for their work over the year. The Committee is made up of representatives of local organisations as well as elected members. At present they are -: 

Jonathan Harris representing Calver Parish Council

Donna Games – Curbar Parish Council

Tom Marshall – Froggatt Meeting

Mary Elsworth (retiring)  – Curbar Church

Margaret Wood – Film Club

Beth Ely – Hall Users

Jean Cooper – Senior Citizens

The headteacher representing the school

And 2 elected members – Barry Thompson and Peter Thompson

There are vacancies representing Indoor Bowls, Cricket Club and also Curbar Church,

Margaret will ask them who they would like to represent them.

Our Constitution says we should have 4 elected members so if anyone would like to join the Committee please see me after the meeting.

3.  Treasurer’s Report
The accounts for 2017/2018 are attached

Mike Elsworth presented his 11th and final Treasurers Report for the AGM. There was a substantial increase in the funds owing to the legacy of Peggy Hadfield.  Considerable amount has been spent fitting the new kitchen. The Village Hall is doing very well. The hall hire was less last year than the previous year but this year it has improved.  

Mike thanked Margaret for his gift and wished Sarah all the best for the future.  

Margaret proposed a vote of thanks for Mike’s hard work and Tom Marshall seconded this. Unanimously agreed by all present.

4.
Appointment of Auditor
 With the approval of the meeting Margaret said she would contact David Turner to see if he was prepared to continue as the auditor.

5.
Election of Committee Members
Mary Elsworth is retiring and Margaret thanked her for her support.

The Trustees and Elected Members were voted in en bloc

Proposed by Patrick Howard and seconded by Mary Elsworth

6.          200 Club
New collectors are needed as well as new members.  There was £600 profit during the past year which went towards the upkeep of the hall.  If anyone wishes to join please contact Tom or Margaret. Tom explained that it is a 40 week cycle with the chance of winning £25 every week, it costs £20 per cycle. A new cycle has just started so a good time to join.

Meeting closed at 8.00 pm



